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Acting Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

17 January 2014
Dear Parents
This term I have been able to create 3 classes for teaching in the mornings.  There has been a slight move around with in the school so that we are able to focus on smaller groups for literacy and numeracy.  When and where possible, Mr Wilkinson and Miss and Mrs Payne will be teaching in Class 1, Mr Sturges will be teaching Years 3 and 4 and Miss Pearce and Mrs Miles will teach Years 5 and 6.  Miss Rogers will move between the classes depending on need.  Groups are small which is always effective for boosting progress and already we are seeing results.  This has been possible as we have secured a competent BEd 4 student from Plymouth University who will be with us for the whole term.

On Thursday 23 January we are going to Truro Museum for an Egyptian workshop.  We will be leaving at 8.45am promptly, to allow plenty of time to arrive in Truro and will return by 3.00pm.  Children will need to wear school uniform and bring a packed lunch.  The children will be taking part in a variety of hands on learning and will no doubt see the Truro Museum Mummy.  There is a voluntary contribution of £3 per child.

At lunchtime, children have chosen to focus on three things this half term.  Football, hockey and team games.  This happens at break and lunchtimes and is a good opportunity for children to practice skills they have been learning in lessons.  Four children have been specially selected to attend Sports Leader Training at Marazion school next week.  They will  be working with a variety of children from a number of schools.
Thank you to all those who have brought in bags for the British Heart Foundation.  The bags will be collected on 20 January, although we are happy to receive them after this date.

We have had a very good response to clubs which begin on Monday 20th January.  Just a reminder for those who have not yet brought their slips in.
On Tuesdays at 10.10am, we have a school assembly led by Tim Hawkins.  Any parents who would like to join us, please come along.  Our theme this term is compassion and it provides a good opportunity to see the variety of things the children are learning.
Headteachers Award Week 2

Abbie Fox for excellent attitude to learning in school
Star Readers

Jowan G, Maisie, Kayden, Harry, Kiah, Sebastian, Aiden, Noah.
Best wishes
Helen Pearce

Acting Headteacher
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